
 

 

 

 

DR. REUBEN KOLO IS NOW LATEST PROF  

he Professorial cadre of the Federal University of 

Technology, Minna has received a new entrant. He is 

Prof. Reuben Jiya Kolo of the Department of Water 

Resources Aquaculture and Fisheries Technology, 

(WAFT). 

Council approved his promotion at its 91st meeting held 

on Friday, May 11, 2012.  

Prof. Kolo who joined the University as an Assistant 

Lecturer on July 7, 1990 was born on March 2, 1962, at 

Doko, Lavun Local Government area of Niger State and 

had his primary education in Doko between 1970 and 

1976. From 1976 to 1980, he was at Government 

Secondary School, Kuta where he proceeded to 

Government Science College, Kagara for the completion 

of his secondary education in 1981. 

He graduated with a B. Sc. Hons. Degree in Biology from 

the Ahmadu Bello University, Zaria in 1987. Between 

1988 and 1990, he was at the University of Ibadan where 

he bagged an M.Sc. (Hydrobiology and Fisheries).   

 

In 1993, he enrolled for a Doctor of Philosophy Degree at 

Federal   University of Technology, Minna which he 

successfully completed in 1996 with specialization in 

Water Quality Management. 

Prof. Kolo who is currently the Deputy Dean, 

Postgraduate School was at different times the Head of 

Department, WAFT among several other positions he 

held in the University. 

The promotion is with effect from October 1, 2010. 

 

Meanwhile, Council at the same   meeting, approved the 

promotion of the following to the rank of Associate 

Professor with effect from October 1, 2010: Dr. Nassir 

Bello, Department of Library Information  Technology; 

Dr. Idah Aba, Department of  Agricultural  and 

Bioresources Engineering as well as Dr. Elizabeth 

Onwuka, Department of Telecommunication Engineering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C.S.O. GETS AWARD 

he International Institute of Professional Security 

(IIPS) has conferred an award of excellence on the 

Chief Security Officer (CSO) of the University Col. 

Abdullahi Tilde (Rtd) as the Best Security Conscious CSO 

of Tertiary Institutions 2011/ 2012. 

 

The award was presented to him at a ceremony held on 

Saturday, May 12, 2012 at TRANSCORP Hilton, Abuja.  

 

Speaking during the formal presentation of the award to 

the University Management on Tuesday, May 15, 2012 at 

the Main Campus, Gidan Kwano, the Vice-Chancellor, 

Prof. Muhammed Salihu Audu, FMAN, said it is a clear 

indication of the CSO’s hard work and dedication to duty. 

 

He congratulated him for the honour and prayed that God 

will continue to guide him in the discharge of his official 

duties. 

 

Earlier, the Registrar Mall. Muhammad Dattijo Usman, 

who presented the plaque to the Vice-Chancellor, said the 

honour is in recognition of the CSO’s service to the 

University.    

 

Responding, Col. Tilde (Rtd), thanked the Vice-

Chancellor and other principal officers for their support 

and cooperation in the discharge of his responsibilities. 

 

 EMERGENCY SECURITY MEASURES  

anagement at its emergency meeting held with 

Senior Security Officers on Monday, April 30, 

2012 resolved that henceforth:  

 

Entry of motor cycles on both campuses (Bosso/Gidan 

Kwano) should stop. However, staff members with motor 

cycles are to properly identify themselves before they can 

be allowed into the campuses   

 

No entry of any vehicle and motorcycle is allowed    into 

the Bosso campus from 12:30 to 2:30 p.m. on Fridays.  
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Handbags/hand luggage are not allowed into are not 

allowed into any of the religious houses. 

 

Sleeping in worship centres is prohibited. 

 

All luggage including bags and other belongings shall be 

searched thoroughly at entry into the University  

  

All religious and association leaders on campus are to 

pass the message to their members. 

 

NOTICE OF MEETING 

here will be a meeting of all Senior and Junior 

Registry Staff on Thursday May, 24th, 2012 at the 

University Auditorium, Main Campus, Gidan Kwano by 

10:00 a.m.  

 

All School Secretaries are to come along with the 

Registry Staff in their schools. 

 

CO-OPERATIVE AGM 

his is to inform members of the Federal University of 

Technology, Minna Staff Co-operative Multi- 

Purpose Society Limited that the society will hold her 

Annual General Meeting (AGM) on Thursday, May 24, 

2012. 

 

Venue: - CPES Hall, Bosso Campus  

Time: -     3:00 p. m. 

 

RE: WEDDING CEREMONY 

his is to inform the University Community that 

transport arrangement to convey interested members 

of staff to Jos for the wedding solemnization of Dr. 

Emmanuel Ohize’s son is on. Those interested are to 

contact Mr. Moses Saba 08036324657 or 08052905622 

for details.  

 

WEDDING FATIHA 

rs. Ramatu Nasir Bello, School of Agriculture and 

Agricultural Technology cordially invites the 

entire University community to the Wedding Fatiha of her 

son Babamusa Nasir Bello, which will Insha Allahu take 

place as follows: 

 

Wednesday, 23rd May 2012 

Glorification of Ummul Kitab (Holy  Quran) 

Time: 8:00 a.m.  

Venue: Prof. Ibrahim  Kolo’s House 23 Fadama  Office 

 Road, behind Central Bank  Quarters,  

 Farm Centre Area,  Tunga,  Minna. 

 

 

Khutubal Walima (Islamic Sermon)  

Time: 11:00 a.m. 

Venue: Prof.  Kolo’s House, Minna. 

  

Felicitations from Guests 

Time: 3:00 p.m. 

Venue: Prof. Kolo House, Minna  

 

 Family Union Gala Nite 

 Time: 8:00 p.m. 

 Venue: Hon. Justice Idris Legbo Kutigi     

International Conference Centre, Minna. 

 

Thursday 24th May 2012 

Pre–Nikkah  Engagement Ceremony 

Time: 8:00 p.m. 

Venue: Prof. Kolo’s House, Minna  

 

Departure for Mokwa    

From: Prof. Kolo’s House and IBBU Guest House, 

Minna. 

Time: 12:00 Noon  

 

Wedding Fatiha  

Date: Friday, 25th May, 2012 

Time: 2:30 p.m. 

Venue: Mall. Adamu Kolo Family Compound Kpege 

 Area, Mokwa. 

 

WEDDING FATIHA 

al. Momoh Shaibu Okeji P. A. to Vice-Chancellor 

cordially invites the entire University community 

to his wedding Fatiha with  Aisha Sadiq which will insha 

Allah take place as follows:- 

 

Date:-    26th May,2012 

Time:-   11:00 a.m. 

Venue:- Ebira Family House, No.32 Senator         

 Sambo Street, Mando, Kaduna, Kaduna State. 
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